
LIGHT OF THE HILLS LUTHERAN CHURCH 
3100 Rodeo Road 
Cameron Park, CA 95682 
Phone: (530) 677-9536 

3 December 2007 

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 
330 Fair Lane 
Placerville, CA 95667 

RE: Amended Special Use Permit S9813R 
Light of the Hills Lutheran Church 
3100 Rodeo Road, Cameron Park, CA 

Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors: 

Light of the Hills Lutheran Church (LOTH) has applied to amend our existing use permit to cover our two five 
acre parcels to build a two-story 13,720 square foot building instead of two separate buildings totaling 18,000 
square feet, as indicated on the original use permit, and install a ball field. Additionally, LOTH has requested 
that one of our parcels currently zoned R2-PD be rezoned to RE5. 

At El Dorado County Planning Commission Hearings, on 25 October and 8 November 2007, our amended use 
permit was approved as submitted to, and recommended by, the Development Services Department Planning 
Staff with the exception of a restriction to the ball field inserted by the Planning Commission. The restriction 
prohibits the use of LOTH'S ball field by organized sports leagues. LOTH takes exception to this ball field 
restriction. 

One of the primary purposes of LOTH is to serve the community. One example of this is the large number of 
Community groups that use our existing facility. As we know you are aware, there is a significant shortage of 
ball fields in El Dorado County for our kids to use. The goal of installing a ball field that can be used for free by 
our kids in El Dorado County, including organized sports teams, in is line with our existing goals of serving the 
people in our community. 

While there are a large number of supporters for our ball field, there is a small group of people that oppose the 
use of our planned ball field by people outside of our church, such as organized sports teams, due to a 
perceived increase in noise and traffic. LOTH disagrees with the idea that additional noise and traffic would be 
generated by the ball field. Independent traffic and noise studies, and the County Planning Services Staff 
report indicate that there will be very low, if any, impact from noise and traffic above the current background 
due to the highway 50 freeway, Safeway Shopping Center complex, Food for Less Shopping Center complex, 
and Burke's Junction complex across the street. 

In addition, if the public use of the ball field cannot be approved, we are asking to withdraw our request to 
rezone our R2-PD parcel to RE5, so as not to limit our property use options. 

We respectfully request that the Board of Supervisors remove the restriction prohibiting organized sports 
leagues from using our planned ball field so that the entire community can use our entire facility. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Brian Morris 
Mark Jerpbak 
Light of the Hills Lutheran Church 






























































































